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Edward Henty arrived in Portland on 

November 19, 1834 and established 

the first permanent settlement in 

Victoria. Henty was a young man, 

just 24 years old. 
 

The Henty diaries suggest that 

Edward and his younger brothers 

were fit and active young men, and 

put in long working days along with 

their servants. 
 

The ship’s manifest from his diary 

lists this simple single furrow plough. 

The plough was used to turn the first 

sod of soil in Victoria on December 6, 

1834 when Henty’s workman Robert 

Crowley planted a crop of potatoes in 

the area we now know as “the 

ploughed field” on the cliff top in 

Bentinck Street. 
 

The plough consists of a mouldboard 

and share. The iron work was made 

by John Wilkie of Uddingston, 

Scotland, and Henty added the beam 

of Australian hardwood. The plough 

was drawn by a team of bullocks. 
 

The Henty plough is one of the most 

significant objects associated with 

the development of Victoria. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 On Edward Henty’s death in 1878, the plough was 

bequeathed to Hugh Lennon, A renowned 

plough-maker, in appreciation of the great 

improvements made to farm machinery by his 

plough manufacturing business. The plough went 

on display at Lennon’s factory in Spotswood. 
 

For many years the plough was exhibited annually 

at the Royal Melbourne Show. The late H.V. 

McKay was said to have offered £1,000 for it to add 

to his collection of historic implements. 
 

After Lennon’s death, the plough was sold at 

public auction for £190 to Mr A. C. Pearse, 

Managing Director of Husdon’s Stores, and it went 

on display at the Bourke Street business. At the 

time the auctioneer described the plough as 

“Australia’s most genuine antique”. 

In 1945 the Historical 

Society of Victoria 

approached Mr Pearse, 

suggesting that the 

plough should go on 

display at the National Museum where it could 

be seen by more people. Mr Pearse declined the 

request. 
 

With the impending royal visit of Princess 

Elizabeth and Prince Phillip in the early 1950s, 

the people of Portland wanted the plough back 

in its “home town” for the occasion. Mr Pearse 

also declined this request. 
 

In January 1970 the Henty plough finally 

returned to Portland after Mr Pearse decided 

that “Portland was its rightful home”. 


